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Grumman AF ‘Guardian’ 
 

by Conrad Naegele 
 
     The April Mystery Plane was the Grumman AF ‘Guardian’. 
 

 
 
     On the long list of very successful Grumman aircraft, one of them 
was not the Guardian.  This was called for, at the end of WWII, to 
replace the Grumman ‘Avenger’.  Contracts were let in 1948 and in 1949 
two prototypes were presented, as anti-submarine warfare aircraft.  
Originally classified as XTB3F (G-70) this was a torpedo bomber with a 
composite power plant consisting of the tried-and-true R2800 piston 
engine in the nose and a Westinghouse 19XB turbo jet in the tail.  This 
was a side-by-side crewed aircraft that was considerably modified during 
trials.  After all the changes were made, the ASW plane was ordered by 
the US Navy. 
 
     The plane carried one 2000-pound torpedo and two 1600-depth 
charges or two 2000-pound bombs internally.  All other stores were 
external.  It did use the latest in radar and had a huge searchlight under 
the right wing. 
 
     Production was ended in 1953 as it was not all that good -- and it 
really served little purpose.  A total of 397 examples in four different 
configurations were made.  Definitely not one of Grumman’s best 
planes. 
 
     The Guardian had a wingspan of 60 feet 8 inches, a gross weight of 
25,500 pounds, a speed of 317 mph and a range of 1,500 miles.             
 

Burning Only In Fire Pit 
 
     If a fire is built at the Jordan Field, it should only be done in the fire 
pit located to the west of the shelter.  This is necessary to keep the 
possibility of a grass fire to a minimum, and to preserve the beauty of 
our field.                                                                                                   
 

 

Drilling Wing 
Bolt Holes 

 
     Many airplanes, particularly 
warbirds, have a belly pan under the 
wing that makes getting to the wing 
bolts a bit tricky.  Most kits have you 
drill a hole in the belly pan sheeting 
and use the supplied paper tube to 
create a conduit for inserting and 
removing the wing bolts.  The 
problem is the paper tube is barely 
large enough to go over the head of 
the bolt.  If you change to a different 
type of bolt later or don’t get the tube 
aligned just right, you have a 
problem. 
 
     You can usually take care of this 
by using a 3” x 5” index card.  Drill 
a hole in the belly pan sheeting 
directly over the wing bolt holes.  
Make this hole as large as necessary 
to accommodate the type of bolt you 
wish to use.  You can use a coin of 
the appropriate size to mark the 
outline of the hole.  Then, use your 
hobby knife or a Dremel tool to 
remove the material.  Wrap the index 
card around a wooden dowel that is 
smaller than the hole.  Insert the card 
and dowel into the hole and remove 
the dowel.  Be sure the card is 
touching the wing bolt plate.  The 
rolled up card will expand nicely and 
should conform to the hole you 
drilled.  Glue the tube in with CyA 
and sand it flush with the sheeting.  
If the holes are anywhere near the 
exhaust, it is a good idea to fuelproof 
them with resin or fuelproof paint. 
 
(Reprinted from Mission Briefing, 
newsletter of the Magic Valley Air 
Force, Jackson, Tennessee, Gary 
Nelson, Editor.)                               


